
Dear Members of the Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Community, 

 

The weeks are flying past and we are already at the midpoint of Term One. Thank you 

for welcoming me so whole heartedly at Our Lady of the Sacred Heart. It is truly a special 

community. Last week I experienced again what a faith filled community we have with 

the liturgies and masses we celebrated together. The Ash Wednesday mass (Year 3-6) and liturgy (P-2), 

were both beautiful and reverent. I know that the children took their promises very seriously for the Lenten 

season. I hope that the focus for them is more on doing more for others and on self-reflection and 

improvement. The previous weekend was when the staff attended the Sunday mass to be commissioned for 

the year. This was also a wonderful opportunity for the school and parish community to join together in 

prayer. The staff made a commitment in the form of a pledge at this mass. I have included the pledge below: 

 

We, the staff of Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Primary School, stand before you to declare our intention to 

provide for our students, to the best of our ability, the knowledge and understanding of our Catholic faith in 

line with the Brisbane Catholic Education Religious Education Curriculum. We endeavour to provide an 

inclusive curriculum which promotes life-long learning for all. We strive to create positive partnerships within 

the school community and with the Parish. We aim to establish a happy, secure environment for the children 

in our care so that they may know that they are made in the image of God and loved deeply. With Jesus as 

our model, we pray that this year we live out our theme of being óheart peopleô. We ask all these things 

through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen 

 

We have spoken to the children in recent weeks about a number of safety issues as part of our commitment 

to keep children safe and happy at school. One of these areas is detailed further in the following paragraphs 

about cyber safety and the internet. We have also talked with the children about safety before school. 

Supervision begins at 8.10am in the morning and ideally, this is when the children should arrive at school. 

Should they arrive slightly earlier than this, they can sit quietly in the area under the Year 5 classrooms until 

Mrs Banks and/or I come out on duty. If they are with a parent, they can go downstairs but must sit and wait 

with their parent/s as it is not fair for some to play and others not. The children are not allowed to play before 

supervision begins. This ensures that we know that the children are safe and supervised. Should children 

need to arrive well before 8.10am they need to be registered with the before and after school care in the 

parish hall and attend until school begins for the day. Please make sure that these arrangements are clear 

and understood by your children. The second safety issue that we have spoken about in recent weeks 

involves the children bringing glass containers to school for either their lunch or their drink bottle. It is 

admirable that they are not using plastics, however, glass is not a safe option for children in this age group. 

We have had two mishaps with glass drink bottles when they have been dropped or bumped resulting in 

breakages. Neither of these occasions resulted in any injury, however, it alerted us to the potential danger in 

a school playground. Please ensure that all drink bottles and lunchboxes are made of unbreakable materials. 

 

As discussed at the Parent Information Night and in the previous newsletter, the current Facebook page will 

undergo a complete revamp at the end of this month.  

It will change from being a private account to being a public page at the beginning of March. 

 

 

 

 



ADMINISTRATION 
 

The current format is problematic as it is increasingly more difficult to work out who friend requests 

are coming from (which has the potential to be a child protection issue). It is also difficult to screen 

content before it is made public. The new page will be administered by school staff with posts only 

possible from the school administrators.  Any questions that people may have regarding upcoming 

events or information will need to be addressed by ringing or emailing the school. We will be en-

deavouring to make sure that all information needed is provided through the Parent Portal, the 

newsletter and the Facebook page. Issues around photographs are also difficult to manage current-

ly but will be less of a concern with the new structure. 

Once the school is the only source of photos this can be more easily managed. At enrolment, each 

family nominates if and when they are comfortable with the sharing of images. If you are not wishing 

that images be shared on our school Facebook page, then please let us know and ask for a change 

of permissions form. In general, we will not be posting many images of children that would make 

identification of individuals an easy thing to do. Again, please contact the school if you have any 

concerns in this regard. 

 

If you have a phone with the capability of downloading Apps, then I recommend downloading the 

App for our school:  Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Darra Mobile Application - BCE Connect. The 

BCE Connect Mobile App makes it easy for you to keep up with school events and information. The 

latest version/release of BCE Connect allows us to send announcements as a push notice to any-

one who has installed the App and selected Our Lady of the Sacred Heart and saved it as a favour-

ite eg: a bus running late from an excursion. Make sure you have notifications enabled on your de-

vice for the App when you install it. The push notification feature may be used to send an emergen-

cy announcement or to highlight an important message. The notification presents on a mobile de-

vice similar to a SMS text message. You do not have to open the app to see the notification. Other 

features include newsletters, school forms and the ability to notify of student absences at a touch of 

a button. The best experience (easiest to manage) is available if you log into the App and use the 

same username and password as the Parent Portal. The App will enable you to stay logged in for 

up to a year. BCE Connect, is now available to download from: 
 

Ŀ Google play store 

Ŀ Apple App Store 

If you are unsure how to install, or have any questions, contact Linh Phan (07) 3375 4519. 

 

It is very important that our children are very aware of their responsibilities and obligations when 

participating in conversations on social media. As parents, you have every right to be checking 

closely what your children are writing and saying online. Many parents feel threatened by the social 

media available to our kids and/or donôt really know what is involved and how it works. Often our 

kids are more computer savvy than we are. The Australian Government Child, Family, Community, 

Australia website gives information that is easy to use for parents. It gives information on social me-

dia available to our kids today and answers basic questions like: Who can access this media? Who 

can access personal information? How can I report cyberbullying or abuse? Where can I get more 

information? The site can be found at: ƘǧǇǎΥκκŀƛŦǎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳκŎŦŎŀκǇǳōƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎκƻƴƭƛƴŜ-ǎŀŦŜǘȅ  

 

The following quote is from the site and sums up the need for our vigilance when allowing our young 

children to access a multitude of online forums and opportunities: ñYoung people are increasingly 

exposed to an open and collaborative online culture, which allows them to access information, main-

tain friendships and relationships with family, and engage in creative content production (Collin, Ra-

hilly, Richardson, & Third, 2011). Young people, however, are  at a dynamic stage of development 

in which risk-taking behaviours and emerging decision-making capacities can lead to negative out-

comes (Viner, 2005). An awareness of how to ensure safe practices online is an important skill for 

https://aifs.gov.au/cfca/publications/online-safety



